

## Board of General Superintendents

Eugénio R. Duarte • David W. Graves • David A. Busic • Gustavo A. Crocker • Filimão M. Chambo • Carla D. Sunberg

Pastors and Leaders of the North Arkansas District

Dear Friends:

I am so thankful to God for His leadership and to you for the outstanding participation in prayer and in the process of selecting names for the role of North Arkansas District Superintendent. Your District Advisory Council (DAC) has served the Lord and the district's churches well, submitting names of people with excellent gifts, graces, and skills, who have significant experience in church leadership. Each of the candidates submitted to me has been a great steward of the blessings they have been given.

The USA/Canada regional director, Dr. Bob Broadbooks and the North Arkansas DAC have done excellent work in listening to God and to you, and have deliberated, and prayed with you over an excellent group of candidates. As a result, I am pleased to announce my appointment of Dr. Mark Lindstrom as your new district superintendent.

I am convinced that Dr. Lindstrom will serve the Lord and His Church well in this new role. He is a man of the Word and a man of prayer. In accordance with *Manual* 206, his initial term will begin, January 1, 2019, and continue until the 2021 district assembly.

The prayers of the entire district have played a critical part in this selection process. The prayer support of the entire district will now be critical to the success of God's plan for the district moving forward. I believe great days are ahead for North Arkansas.

Again, I want to thank you for your participation. I look forward to seeing you at the district assembly.

Blessings,

Carla Sunberg

CDS: jb

c: Robert Broadbooks